Bakewell St. PO Box 26 Cranbourne 3977



The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a <u>RECIPE</u> (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

CALENDAR

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

Issue 12 6th May 2015

UPCOMING EVENTS



Thursday May 7th - tomorrow

Final day for senior camp payments

Wednesday May 20th Senior Camp

Tuesday, 19th May
Final day for Middle
School "World of Maths
Roadshow" \$9 payment

Tuesday May 26th Middle School "World of Maths Roadshow" Incursion Next week our students in grade 3 and grade 5 will be participating in the national assessment – NAPLAN. These assessments are a formal evaluation of how our students perform in literacy and numeracy on a single day.

What these assessments <u>do not</u> assess are: <u>who</u> our students are as members of our community. Whilst we provide an educational program that promotes and supports our students to strive to be the best learners they can be, we also value, encourage and recognise: persistence, responsibility, independence, discipline and enthusiasm (PRIDE) These are not reflected in the NAPLAN assessments.

Our senior learning community is buzzing with excitement as they are beginning their preparations for camp. The staff and students will be enjoying the landscape of the 'city' during the camp this year.



Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

House Points

1st Cameron

2nd Russell

3rd Childers

4th Bakewell

Quote of the Week

'We should always strive to achieve our best'

BIRTHDAYS

7th-13th May

Levi C.

Brodie W.

Stewart T.

Happy Birthday to those students who celebrate their birthday this week.



Stars of the Week

These students have demonstrated intrinsic

PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility, Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)

in their learning.'

Learning community	Student
FOUNDATION	Jessica M
	Buthmi C
JUNIOR	Dante M
	Amelie M
	Nathan N
MIDDLE	Joel M.
	Aiyanna C.
	Erika N.
SENIOR	Will F.
	Blake Z.
	Rhyley. K
Art	Monty M. (FER)
Physical Ed	David C (MSG)
Ass't Principal	Tai (JMD)
Principal	Cooper (JBA)

FROM THE OFFICE

Student Contributions

Please finalise payments of student fees.

Excursion/Incursion Payments

Please note that all payments should go through the classroom teacher, please do not bring directly to the office.

Absence Letter

If your child/children have had any unexplained absences this year you will receive a letter to explain the absences, please sign and return ASAP.

Curriculum

We constantly remind students that learning is not limited to school – learning takes place throughout your life. Learning new things provides opportunity to improve and strive to be the best you can be. This is also true for us, as educators. We need to continually learn and improve, to ensure that we are providing the best learning opportunities for our students.

Six members of CPS staff are currently involved in an intensive Professional Development program, through Bastow Institute. The program revolves around leading change in a school, particularly in Literacy. This is a great opportunity for our school, to have staff working together to implement change and improvement to our current Literacy program.

As you may already be aware, this year has seen the implementation of the CAFÉ approach and strategies to the Reading block, across all levels of the school (F - 6). Teachers have been working with a consultant who specialises in this area, to ensure that we introduce this approach correctly, thereby providing the best learning opportunities for our students. This is an ongoing process, where teachers have implemented the strategies and language associated with CAFÉ, and they are now working to fine tune the process within each learning community.

Our focus will gradually turn to identifying areas of improvement with our Writing program across the school, and ensuring that Reading and Writing are closely aligned.

Di Fernand Assistant Principal



Cranbourne Junior Football Club

Are Looking For

U12's Junior Girls (born 2003-2005)

For 2015 Season

Join a fun, team environment with other girls of the same age

No footy experience required

Come join in a training session with no obligation

Train Thursdays at J&P Cams Reserve, Cranbourne,

Play on Sundays.

Enquiries: Vicki Smith
Ph 0419 357 571
cranbournejuniorfc@iprimus.com.au







Foundation News

The Foundation students have been very busy this term! We have been learning about new words and practising our reading every day. We now know how to read the pictures and are able to read our books to a partner or in a small group.





We have been working on developing our writing and are beginning to write our own fairy tales. We are all looking forward to being authors.

In Mathematics we have been investigating the numbers to 20 and the different types of patterns that we can make using numbers, letters, shapes and colours.

Our Inquiry unit for Term 3 is learning morals and values through fairy tales. The Foundation students have created a beanstalk full of questions that we would like to investigate during our Inquiry unit. We have been comparing characters from different versions of fairy tales, both books and short clips. We have planted bean seeds to see if we can grow our own magic bean stalks. We have also been observing the changes to our seed during our science lessons and recording them in our beanstalk diary.





